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Parks, Recreation & Libraries Department
Weber Park Public Workshop
Meeting Notes
 
December 11, 2012
 
 
Attendance
 Tara Gee, Sandra Granada, 8 representatives from the Los Cerritos and Roseville Heights Neighborhood Associations.
 
Review of minutes from 1/12/2012 Public Workshop
 Staff met with representatives of the Roseville Heights neighborhood and a representative from Roseville Police on January 12, 2012 to discuss concerns and opportunities to address this situation.  Input received included:
· Improving the visibility of Weber Park from Main Street to provide better surveillance into the park by the Police Department;
· Improving the Main Street driveway into the park for easier Police access and short term public loading/unloading;
· Adding additional security measures to ensure public safety.

Some ideas were discussed to address these concerns.  These include:
· Adding more security lighting throughout the park;
· Changing the location of the existing restroom to a more visible location;
· Establishing a child-friendly zone along Circuit Drive and separating the older children by moving the basketball court to the Main Street side;
· Maintaining as many of the mature trees as possible; and
· Creating more programming opportunities by partnering with the City, the North Roseville Recreation Center and Police.

Staff presented a concept sketch that addresses the above concerns.  The sketch included terracing the large slope on Main Street to allow for more visibility inside the park, creating shaded picnic areas on the Main Street terrace, make the full court for basketball into two half courts and move them onto the Main Street side of the park, rebuild and relocate the restroom onto the main level of improvements off of Circuit Drive and create a new covered picnic area off of Circuit, thus separating the use zones for the younger and older children, while maintaining a usable turf area in the middle of the park and preserving as many mature trees as possible. Those in attendance were supportive of the improvements shown on the sketch and were excited about how to move forward.

Fiscal Challenges
The park is in an infill area of the City and has no established funding mechanism to provide for renovations.  Maintenance is provided through the general fund.  Staff’s estimate of these improvements is estimated to be approximately $1.3 Million.  The City would like to create a community partnership to help fund the renovations and maintenance for the proposed improvements.

Funding for “new” park improvements in new growth areas is funded through Parks fees and is paid for by the new residents.  Those fees are required to be used in the plan area that they were collected in.  

Staff identified two potential funding alternatives to assist in the renovations which are listed below.

Formation of a Landscape and Lighting District (LLD) or Community Facilities District (CFD) - This alternative would include an up-front loan with repayment through an Assessment District within a specified the boundary.  This includes a capital repayment amount over 20 years plus an annual maintenance offset. This alternative is appropriate as it is consistent with the funding process for new parks in new growth areas.

Community Fundraising Effort – Much like Project Play at Mahany/Maidu, a large community effort through fundraising, donations and grants would contribute toward the needed $1.3 million.  The playground at Mahany Park successfully raised $1.4 or the $1.7 million needed to build that project.  This would take a concerted community effort, a resident subcommittee to help make this happen.

Or a combination of the above.

 
Question/Answer Discussion
 Q: Any intention to replace the fence? It is jagged and could be a safety concern. Also it would be nice if it were taller as many balls have hit the constituent’s home. 
	A: We can look at the fence situation in our Phase 2 plans.

Q: Have you thought about solar panels to generate power?
A: We are open to all considerations as we refine details on the plans evolve.  We did look at this option when we requested quotes for motion lights.

Q: Is the homeless problem being addressed?
A: By pruning overgrown shrubs, it will allow better visibility from the street, and less “hidden areas”.  The improvements will bring more people into the park and combined with additional programming, the homeless situation would move off of Weber Park.


Comments/Concerns
· “I live across from the park, and often see and hear intoxicated people who linger around the park. Also, the homeless sleeping against the fence cause a concern.”
· “I love the plan, all the concerns I came into this meeting with have been erased.” 
· “The basketball half-court is a great idea”
 
Presentation – Review proposed park rehabilitation (map)
 

Wrap-up
 To conclude, steps were discussed in order to move forward on the proposed Weber Park rehabilitation. 

· Community and Neighborhood outreach is needed as the City does not have the funding or manpower to accomplish this alone. 
· Conduct a survey to get a realistic view of community involvement and fiscal responsibility.
· The Los Cerritos and Roseville Heights Neighborhood Associations’ total approximately 1500 individuals. 
· Outreach to business owners, propose fundraisers.
· Approach William Jessup University
· Continue discussions through neighborhood meetings, public workshops, etc. 
· Drive attendance at these meetings and spread the word.
· Both Neighborhood associations should contribute thoughts and actions.
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